
LEBANON SKI AND SPORT CLUB 
GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

FEBRUARY 11, 2025 
HEISEY’S DINER 

 
President Chris Riegel called the meeting to order at 7:37 pm. 
 
Due to several members on the club trip to Banff and the unstable weather forecast for the 
evening, eleven members were in attendance. 
 
TREASURER REPORT 
 With the absence of Gordon Shutter, President Chris Riegel read the treasurer report.  
There was a beginning balance of $70,549.18, receipts totaling $2,549, expenses amounting to 
$61,852, leaving a bank balance of $11,246.18. Outstanding checks equaling $3,013.16 leaves 
an actual balance of $8,233.02. A few Snowmass trip expenses are pending, but they amount to 
very little. On motion of Heidi Allison, 2nd by Don Bemesderfer, the report was accepted. 
 
SECRETARY REPORT 
 Minutes of the January 14, 2025 meeting, as presented by Dianne Bachman and posted 
on the Club’s website, were accepted on motion of Jane Miller, 2nd by Karen Beam. 
 
MEMBERSHIP REPORT 
 Absent was the membership coordinator. No report given. 
 
BOARD NOMINATIONS 
 President Chris Riegel presented the nominees for the 2025-2026 Board of Directors. 
They are: vacated position of 1st Vice President/Trip Oversight filled by Heidi Allison, vacated 
position of 2nd Vice President/Programs filled by Linda Billmyer. Continuing with their current 
positions are: President-Chris Riegel, Secretary-Dianne Bachman, Membership-Deb Binkley, 
Publication-Deb Bemesderfer, Social Coordinator-Karen Beam, Past President-Jack Billmyer. 
Treasurer Gordon Shutter would like to vacate but a potential replacement, Tom Jannett, would 
like to meet with G. Shutter to review his responsibilities. Therefore, the position of Treasurer 
was tabled until the meeting in March. The nominations were heard and on motion of Jane 
Miller, 2nd by Don Bemesderfer all were accepted by those in attendance. 
 
 
PAST EVENTS 
 ELK – This ski trip was a success both in attendance and financial. The lunch time 
smorgasbord was the envy of “The Warming Hut” where it was held. Thank you Ron Birch. 
 
 Lake Placid – This bus trip was attended by 40 people with quite a few non-skiers. The 
conditions were a little blustery and cold but the snow was plentiful…..10” falling the last day.  
The Olympic town provided many activities for the non-skiers. One of our members, Dave 



Williams, received a serious injury skiing; sending him to the local hospital.  A speedy recovery 
is expected. 
 
 Banff - a report came in, from the travelers, that the temperatures are rather 
low…negative in fact.  Return trip is February 15. 
 
 Snowmass – trip leader, Chris Riegel, reported a single male needed to cancel for this 
trip leaving March 8. A blast will be sent out notifying of this opening. The canceling party is 
willing to pay any change fees that are necessary for a replacement. 
 
GUEST SPEAKER 
 Max from The Outfitters Ski Shop, Lancaster was unable to appear tonight due to the 
impending weather. 
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS 

- The new ski apparel is well liked by the satisfied customers who have bought items. 
- Miscellaneous conversations began concerning ideas for upcoming Western and 

Eastern trip. 
 

Adjourned at 8:08 pm on motion of Curtis Moore, 2nd by Fred Johnson. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Dianne Bachman, Club Secretary 
 
 
 


